



WASHINGTON COUNTY COMMUNITY  
ACTION ORGANIZATION

245 SE SECOND HILLSBORO, OR 97123 PH. 503 - 648-6646

July 15, 1980

TO: CIO MEMBERS  
FROM: JOSE JAIME  
RE: NEXT MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 29, 1980  
CENTRO CULTURAL  
1101 ADAIR  
CORNELIUS, ORE. 97113  
9:00-12:00

AGENDA

1. Approval of June Minutes
2. Old Business:
  - a. Reports from Structure Committee (Cipriano Salazar, Candido Morales, Anita Paulsen)
  - b. Logos-Stationery Committee (Jose Romero, Eduardo Alamis)
  - c. Governor's Minority Commission Report (Jose Garcia, Candido Morales, Juan Bautista, Luis Alvarez)
3. New Business:
  - a. General Information of each agency and individuals.
  - b. Overriding Governor's veto on Senator Bill 458 (S-B-458).
  - c. Next meeting:  
Date, place, time
  - d. Other

JJ/pk

Persons Attending June 18, 1980

Jose Jaime, Centro Cultural  
Anita Paulsen Oregon Legal Services  
Roberto Bardelas, Hillsboro High School Dist.  
Luis Machorro, Portland  
Sonny Montes, P.D.X.  
Antonio Ramos, Ontario  
*Lma* Luis Garcia Seabold, Portland  
Lavar Gonzalez, Portland  
Eduardo Alanis, Portland

Jose D. Garcia  
Jose Romero  
Francisco Loera  
Pilar C. Kleier  
Pete S. Collazo  
Alonso Lopez  
Jose Angel Gutierrez  
Francisco C. Garcia  
Antonio Ramos

COALICION HISPANA DE OREGON  
NORTHWEST LABORATORIES  
710 S. W. SECOND ST.  
PORTLAND, ORE.  
JUNE 18, 1980

MINUTES

Meeting was called to order at 9:35

Jose Jaime started the meeting asking for acceptance, corrections or additions of the May 14, 1980 minutes, he also gave a brief explanation of the last three meetings.

Jose Garcia moved to accept the May minutes as submitted, Sonny Montez seconded, motion carried. Francisco Loera suggested to take time to resolve the membership for the Coalition. Jose Garcia moved to accept the minutes as submitted and to solve the membership issue today under another agenda item.

AGENDA

1. Structure: ~~Operational Guidelines and~~ By-Laws  
Committee: Candido Morales, Cipriano Salazar and Anita Paulsen.

Candido Morales and Cipriano Salazar were absent. Anita Paulsen informed us they did not have a meeting but she collected By-Laws of United Seniors to help us formulate our By-Laws, she also gave the Chairman information about being a corporation or being incorporated.

Luis Machorro suggested to consider individual members for this Coalition. Jose D. Garcia suggested to have structure and By-Laws and to give recommendations to the committee (Candido Morales, Cipriano Salazar and Anita Paulsen) that is working on By-Laws. Luis Machorro recommended to the committee to look for geographical regional representation.

2. Logos and Stationary: Jose Romero and Blas Lopez  
Jose Romero explained to the new people that they haven't missed membership because we are in the initial process to form this Coalition and that some of the purposes of this Coalition will be to have unity, communication, structure and to give input to the Governors Task Force. Regarding the logo, he mentioned that Blas Lopez went back to Texas and will be sending some samples, he also mentioned that Eduardo Alanis is an artist also and he be willing to help us with this. Eduardo asked for ideas, so he is not the only one making the decision.

Jose Jaime introduced Jose Angel Gutierrez who is working for the Census. He gave us an explanation of what is happening with the Census and that he projects 3,000,000 of Hispanic people will not be counted in this year's Census. He suggested to us to get involved and to go to the highest authority in the County and asked for Local Review Forms to make sure all persons get counted and to keep Census open. Another person to write regarding this matter is Roberto Garcia in San Francisco.

3. Determine Dues and Organization Members.

Alonso Lopez proposed for honorary and individual membership \$5.00 dues and for organizations \$10.00. Jose Jaime suggested dues of \$100.00 for organizations. Jose Romero mentioned, that if the organization does not have money, the organization could contribute with In-Kind (like desks, phone, machines, office space, printing, paper etc.) in due of money.

4. Who will sponsor the Coalition.

Who will pay for printing, who will send letter, whether we should have an umbrella organization. OHDC offer to serve as an umbrella organization. Jose Garcia suggested for Centro Cultural to house the Coalition, and use their P. O. 136, Cornelius, Ore. 97113. They will look for legalities to see if it will interfere with their organizations. Francisco Loera suggested to bring 5 or 10 members for \$5.00.

5. Consensus of Negro and Hispanic Coalition for the Governor's input.

Governor's Task Force:

Jose D. Garcia  
Candido Morales  
Juan Bautista  
Luis Alvarez

*consulo SARAJOZA*

To help the committee we should submit written testimony of major Hispanic issues and concerns that we would like to see corrected. There will be Town Hall meetings in different towns in Oregon. The next one will be June 29th at Cornelius- 3:00-5:00 p.m. Centro Cultural will be having Annual Board elections from 1:00-2:00 p.m. and dinner from 2:00-4:00 p.m. *Laura Gonzalez* Antonio Ramos brought out Bill 2145 and he wanted to know if we were going to compete with monies. Jose Jaime answered this Coalition is not going to compete with any monies and we are not going to provide services.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, July 29, 1980  
Centro Cultural  
1101 Adair  
Cornelius, Ore. 97113  
9:00-12:00

Meeting was adjourned at 12:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,  
*Pilar C. Kleier*  
Pilar C. Kleier  
Secretary